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PD Committee Vacancies  ǇΦ н 

Reminders ǇΦ  3 

What is the PD Fund? ǇΦ о 

How to apply for funds. ǇΦ о 

PD Opportunities ǇΦ п  
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ItΩs a question that any PD Chair has been asked more times than they can 
remember. From various credit course expenses (beyond tuition, which is 
covered), to expensive pieces of educational technology, to necessary in-
service training, there is a significant list of expenses which DTA members 
cannot use their PD funds to pay for. 
 
The instinct to ask why something isnΩt covered is entirely appropriate.  The 
funds administered by the DTAΩs PD Committee belong to us all.  Enshrined in 
Article F.23.2 of the Collective Agreement, the PD Fund exists as a direct re-
sult of the work we do with our students every day.  Just like our salary, our 
extended health plan, or our various paid-leave clauses, the PD Fund is a ben-
efit of our employment, and we earn it by showing up to work.  As such, the 
transparency of the management of the fund is paramount. 
 
As with any communal pot of money, there are policies and guidelines which 
govern its distribution.  Some policies are found in contract, such as the pro-
hibition on using it to pay for educational change, curriculum implementa-
tion, or other in-service training.  That is our employerΩs responsibility, and 
we are not expected to use our own funds for it.   
 
Other policies are set by the PD Committee and have evolved over time.  In 
many districts, PD funds canΩt be used to pay for credit courses, but the Com-
mittee decided, many years ago, that this was an appropriate way to use the 
funds to meet the ongoing needs of DTA members.  Some policies arose out 
of a need to spend down a surplus, others  are a matter of principle. For in-
stance, the PD Committee firmly believes that an employer should not charge 
a fee to its employees to attend training events, and has policies in place 
should such a scenario arise. 
                                                                                                    
 It is the work of the PD committee to monitor the ongoing needs of mem-
bers, and to find the best ways to meet those needs.  At the same time, the 
committee must also ensure that the fund is not exhausted by Winter 
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break.  WhatΩs most important in this process is that decisions are both transparent and consistent.  I encourage every 
member to ask άWhy?έΤ we wonΩt always be in agreement, but the discussion provides invaluable feedback towards the 
ongoing management of the PD Fund. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the policies of the PD Committee, or the administration of the PD Fund, I encourage 
you to contact me at the DTA office, or on  First Class. 

{ƛƳƻƴ LǎōƛǎǘŜǊ 

t5 /ƘŀƛǊ 

The PD Committee has vacancies for the following: 

¶ One elementary teacher 

¶ Two members-at-large 

If you are interested please contact the DTA office to have your name put forward for election at the next 

Staff Representative Assembly 

Duties of the PD Committee 

The Professional Development Committee shall: 

a.     Develop annually a plan for providing professional support and development to teachers; 

b.   Provide advice to the Executive Committee and Staff Representative Assembly on all matters related          
to professional development; 

c. Assist the Association to maintain teacher control of teacher professional development; 

d. Initiate and organize professional and curriculum development activities, and in-service as deemed 
necessary; 

e. Keep a record of all meetings and report to the annual general meeting; 

f. Establish an annual budget and review regular budget reports; 

g. Review member appeals. 
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hǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ƴƻǘŜΥ 

¶ PD funding is based on the school calendar year July м—June 30 

¶ You are allowed up to $400.00 per year for regular PD, $800 per year for Credit Courses (T4AΩs are issued) 

¶ There are also extra TTOC days available Sept—June, 6 per month, on a first-come, first-serve basis. Limit one per per-
son per  school year. See form 5070TTOC on the DTA website www.deltateachers.org for complete details. 

5ƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿΦΦΦǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ t5 CƻǊƳǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 

ƻƴ CƛǊǎǘ /ƭŀǎǎΚ 

Follow the link: CƛǊǎǘ /ƭŀǎǎҦ !ƭƭ {ǘŀũҦtǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ 

5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘҦ5¢! tǊƻ-5 LƴŦƻ­ 5¢! tǊƻ-5 CƻǊƳǎȣ

and there you are! 

ŕňŐŌőŇňŕŖ 

The money in the PD fund comes from the District (not 

your DTA/BCTF fees!). The contractual funding formula 

allows for the equivalent value of a ƘŀƭŦ Řŀȅ TTOC per 

FTE as of October 31st. As you can imagine, this is not 

enough to cover the costs of a workshop or release 

time for a day. For this reason the fund is managed as 

a pool which can be accessed by application to the DTA 

and is governed by policies determined and adminis-

tered fairly by the PD Committee. It is also for this rea-

son that co-funding by schools is appreciated. 
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1. Research opportunities and decide on what activity will 
serve your professional development goals (your goals; 
these funds are not for school/administration-directed 
activities and training). Funding is available for work-
shops, conferences, credit courses and self-directed PD. 

2. Go to www.deltateachers.org , click on the PD tab and 
locate the appropriate application form. You will also 
find all the applicable policies and other information you 
need to apply. 

3. Print out the form, complete it and get it signed by both 
your school principal and your PD contact. TTOCs can 
fax the form directly without signatures.  

4. Fax the form to the DTA office at 604-946-1649, along 
with the required conference/course information, Řƻ 
ƴƻǘ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜŎŜƛǇǘǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜ.  Pay attention to 
submission deadlines as they are strictly adhered to!  
This ensures fairness to all members. Approval is de-
pendent upon the policies in place and funds available. 
¢ƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŀǊǊƛǾŜǎ ƻƴ ǝƳŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ 
ƴƻǘ ǎŜƴŘ Ǿƛŀ /ŀƴŀŘŀ tƻǎǘ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ƳŀƛƭΦ CŀȄΣ ǎŎŀƴ 
ŀƴŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƛǎ ǇǊŜŦŜǊǊŜŘΦ 

5. Please contact Marilyn at the DTA office 604-946-0391 
or marilyn@deltateachers.org if you have any questions 
about applying for PD funds. 
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²ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ t5 hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ 
Please visit the DTA website:  www.deltateachers.org—main page: PD Tab—PD Events & Opportunities orΧ 

BCTF website https://bctf.ca/PDCalendar/index.cfm?action=list for upcoming PSA Events 

0$ /ÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÉÅÓ 

For more information please go to http://www.seaofbc.ca/crosscurrents  

For more information please to http://www.pita.ca/  

http://www.deltateachers.org/

